
 

NOTE:  Any changes to the minutes will be reflected in the next Select Board Meeting minutes.   

 

TOWN OF HEBRON 
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

MAY 15, 2019 

 

PRESENT:  Patrick Moriarty, John Dunklee, Paul Hazelton, and Town Administrator, Karen Corliss   

 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Bryant Lehr (Vice-President Conneston Construction, Inc.), Dan Baggaley (Supervisor with 

Conneston Construction, Inc.), Joe Hogan (Clerk of the Works) 

 

12:00 P.M.  UPDATE ON ACADEMY BUILDING CONSTRUCTION:  Bryant Lehr reviewed with the Board the 

work to date on the project.  Mr. Lehr informed the Board that the exterior building painting had been 

started.  The paving of the walkways was scheduled for Friday, May 17, 2019.  Dan Baggaley and Karen 

Corliss updated the group on the telephone/data line issues and possible solutions.  Mr. Lehr noted that Mrs. 

Corliss would be contacting Stephen Fifield regarding performing the necessary work on the cupola.  The 

necessary connections had been made to the generator.  Mr. Lehr informed the group that Mr. Baggaley had 

completed the punch list and would be contacting the subcontractors to complete the work.  The antennae 

had been installed for the Fire Chief on the back of the Academy Building.  The concrete walls needed to be 

painted to the entrance of the LULA on all floors.  Mr. Baggaley would work with the Tax Collector, Carol 

Bears, on getting the tax payment boxed moved from the old office to the new office.  A discussion was held 

regarding getting a proposal for installing a water filtration system to address the iron issues.  Once 

Consolidated Communications completes the installation on the phone for the elevator, the final tests can be 

performed by the State of NH Elevator Inspection.  Mr. Baggaley discussed the number of phone lines 

required for the administration and number of lines for data.  Mr. Hogan requested a copy of the punch list to 

review.  The walkways are scheduled to be paved on Friday, May 17 by Bryant Paving.  The electric on the 

Hebron Common will be checked so Irish Electric can address any issues.   

12:43 P.M. MEETING ADJOURNED:  Vice-Chair Dunklee moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:43 p.m., 
seconded by Selectman Hazelton.  The vote was unanimous.   

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

 

Karen Corliss  

Town Administrator  

 

 

 

 

 


